

August 5, 2019

«Recipient» «Address»

NOTICE OF DATA BREACH

Dear «Recipient»,

We are writing to inform you of an incident involving certain data held by Clayton Dubilier & Rice, LLC ("CD&R").

What Happened?

On or about August 1, 2019, CD&R became aware that your name and «Bank_Name» account number ending in «Acct_», along with the amount of funds recently transferred to your account in the Project Liberty Transaction, were acquired by an unauthorized third party.

What We Are Doing.

We sincerely regret this situation and are working hard to protect you and your information. Upon discovering the incident, CD&R immediately stopped the unauthorized access to the account and is investigating the circumstances of the incident with the assistance of a third-party expert. CD&R has undertaken a rigorous internal review to ensure there is no further suspicious activity.

What You Can Do.

I am enclosing additional steps that you can take to protect yourself, including recommendations by the Federal Trade Commission regarding identity theft protection and details on how to place a fraud alert or a security freeze on your credit file

For More Information.

We sincerely regret any inconvenience this incident may cause you. If you have any questions, you can contact Terrianne Patnode at tpatnode@cdr-inc.com or (212) 407-5728.

Sincerely,

Terrianne M. Patnode

Jurian U. Patroll

ADDITIONAL RESOURCES

You should remain vigilant for instances of fraud or identity theft over the next 12 to 24 months by reviewing your account statements and closely monitoring your credit reports, which are available to you free of charge. You may obtain a free copy of your credit report once every 12 months from each of the three nationwide credit reporting agencies. Contact information for these agencies is as follows:

Equifax:	Experian:	TransUnion:
P.O. Box 740241	P.O. Box 2104	P.O. Box 2000
Atlanta, GA 30374	Allen, TX 75013	Chester, PA 19022
www.equifax.com	www.experian.com	www.transunion.com
1-800-525-6285	1-888-397-3742	1-800-680-7289

Annual Credit Report. You may also order a free annual credit report. To do so, please visit www.annualcreditreport.com or call 1-887-322-8228.

You can also order your free annual credit report by mailing a completed Annual Credit Report Request Form (available from the U.S. Federal Trade Commission's ("FTC") website at www.consumer.ftc.gov/articles/0155-free-credit-reports) to: Annual Credit Report Request Service, P.O. Box 105281, Atlanta, GA 30348-5281.

For Colorado, Georgia, Maine, Maryland, Massachusetts, New Jersey, Puerto Rico, and Vermont residents: You may obtain one or more (depending on the state) additional copies of your credit report, free of charge. You must contact each of the credit reporting agencies directly to obtain such additional report(s).

Fraud Alert. You may place a fraud alert in your file by contacting one of the three nationwide credit reporting agencies listed above. A fraud alert tells creditors to follow certain procedures, including contacting you before they open any new accounts or make certain changes to your existing accounts. For that reason, placing a fraud alert can protect you, but also may delay you when you seek to obtain credit.

Security Freeze. You have the ability to place a security freeze on your credit report. A security freeze will prevent a consumer reporting agency from releasing information in your credit report without your express authorization. A security freeze is designed to prevent potential creditors from accessing your credit report without your consent. As a result, using a security freeze may interfere with or delay your ability to obtain credit. You must separately place a security freeze on your credit file with each credit reporting agency. To place a security freeze, you may be required to provide the credit reporting agency certain identifying information, including your full name; Social Security number; date of birth; current and previous addresses; a copy of your state-issued identification card; and a recent utility bill, bank statement, or insurance statement. Under the Economic Growth, Regulatory Relief, and Consumer Protection Act, you have the right to place a security freeze on your account free of charge.

Federal Trade Commission and State Attorneys General Offices. If you believe you are the victim of identity theft or have reason to believe your personal information has been misused, you should immediately contact the Federal Trade Commission and/or the Attorney General's office in your home state. You can also contact these agencies for information on how to prevent or avoid identity theft.

Federal Trade Commission

Consumer Response Center 600 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW Washington, DC 20580 www.ftc.gov/IDTHEFT 1-877-IDTHEFT (438-4338)

North Carolina Office of the Attorney General

Mail Service Center 9001 Raleigh, NC 27699-9001 http://www.ncdoj.gov/ 1-877-566-7226

Reporting identity theft and obtaining a police report.

For Iowa residents:

You are advised to report any suspected identity theft to law enforcement or to the Iowa Attorney General.

For Massachusetts

residents: You have the right to obtain a police report regarding this incident. If you are the victim of identity theft, you also have the right to file a police report and obtain a copy of it.

For Oregon residents:

You are advised to report any suspected identity theft to law enforcement, including the Federal Trade Commission and the Oregon Attorney General.

For Rhode Island

residents: You have the right to file or obtain a police report regarding this incident.

Federal Fair Credit Reporting Act Rights: The Fair Credit Reporting Act (FCRA) is federal legislation that regulates how consumer reporting agencies use your information. It promotes the accuracy, fairness, and privacy of consumer information in the files of consumer reporting agencies. As a consumer, you have certain rights under the FCRA, which the FTC has summarized as follows: you must be told if information in your file has been used against you; you have the right to know what is in your file; you have the right to ask for a credit score; you have the right to dispute incomplete or inaccurate information; consumer reporting agencies must correct or delete inaccurate, incomplete, or unverifiable information; consumer reporting agencies may not report outdated negative information; access to your file is limited; you must give your consent for reports to be provided to employers; you may limit "prescreened" offers of credit and insurance you get based on information in your credit report; you may seek damages from violators. Identity theft victims and active duty military personnel have additional rights.

For more information about these rights, you may go to www.ftc.gov/credit or write to: Consumer Response Center, Room 13-A, Federal Trade Commission, 600 Pennsylvania Ave. N.W., Washington, D.C. 20580.